Houma Navigation Canal Deepening

PDT Meeting Minutes
25 October 2007

ECONOMICS

ITR Status- Responses to ITR comments have been entered into Dr.Checks. They have not been backchecked. Crorey will contact Frank to discuss Dr.Checks.

Vessel Forecast Study- The draft report is currently being reviewed. Kevin Horn will present findings on October 31 at 10 am, to individuals interested. It appears NED benefits have slightly increased as a result of the study and will be incorporated into Table 12 of the Final Economics Analysis report.

H&H

 3-D Modeling- Submittal of final report has been delayed due to calibration problems. The Dulac gage data cannot be used because it does not capture the bidirectional flow in that area. Final submittal is now scheduled for December 3.

Carl Anderson reported there will be change to the HNC lock complex design and configuration.  The new floodgate design is for a width of 250 feet across both at the bottom and top of the gate. In addition, the floodgate will have to be shifted a minimum of 80 feet to the west as a result of new height designs. Final designs should be finished in 90 days. H&H will coordinate with West Consultants to assess if the new design will potentially impact the results of the CH3D model output. Carl Anderson will provide minutes from the September H&H meeting for MTG and will also provide an update to Cherie Price.  Crorey will disseminate Cherie’s memo to the PDT describing the cause of the CH3D modeling delay.
System-wide Modeling (TABS) - Calibration of salinity has been difficult. As a result, the model has been sent to ERDC for assistance. ERDC will be doubling the size of data, smoothing the grid, recalibrating, and then verifying all components. This is expected to take 6 months. Once this is complete, MTG alternatives will begin, to include an alternative which entails a deepened HNC.   
New Efforts- The purpose of the system-wide model is to predict salinity changes in the marsh under improved conditions. However, due to delays in revamping the TABS model, a new effort involving field data collection at discrete points within the HNC system is being undertaken. Cherie Price, Nathan Dayan, and team will be deploying salinity, and most likely stage, gages in four marsh areas (inside the levee on both sides of the channel, Lake Boudreaux area, and SW of the BGC junction) adjacent to the HNC. The gages will deployed by ERDC-CHL.  Data will be collected for a period of 1 to 2 months and may remain in place longer.  Salinity and stages collected at these points will be used to perform a numerical analysis to predict future salinity changes.  The salinity and stage data collected under this field investigation effort will also be used to assist in calibrating and validating the system-wide model. Robert Dubois suggested that we keep track of the distance from the gages to the main channel and also smaller channels. The scope for this effort has been written. Gauges should be in place by the end of November.
ENGINEERING
Timbalier Island Desktop Study – Currently being performed by ERDC-CHL (Julie Rosati) and is targeted to be  completed by November 30th. The draft report should be complete in one week.

Dredged Material Disposal Plans for O&M- Material placement for O&M will be the same as construction.
Boring Logs for DNR – DNR has boring logs. Nathan Dayan will contact DNR to determine if they need any further assistance wit the data.
Geotechnical ITR Responses – Brian Gannon will meet with Robert jolissaint to discuss ITR comments.
Appendix Status – Appendix is currently on hold until modeling effort nears completion.
Tow Simulation Waiver Status – Waiver request has been approved. 
Wake Study – The final calculations for this effort will begin once vessel forecast presentation and report have been delivered (Oct 31).
Advance Maintenance Prism ITR status – Brian Gannon contacted the ITR representative, Tom Celeste, and there are currently no concerns with the advance maintenance prism, as currently justified.
Re-alignment of Channel – Part of the desktop Study being performed by Julie Rosati (ERDC-CHL) as a potential alternative.
ENVIRONMENTAL

EIS is still in-progress with ITR comments being addressed. The wetland value assessment has been postponed due to scheduling conflicts. Nathan Dayan and the HET will identify a new date.
CULTURAL 

Cultural resources survey is currently underway. Modifications to SOW to include additional areas near Bayou Grand Caillou are likely. Final report, incorporating possible delays associated with the additional effort, is expected in December.
OTHER

Real estate needs (oyster leases, ROE) – 120 acres of oyster leases were identified during previous feasibility effort. Once DMPs have been finalized, real estate will then identify any additional oyster leases impacted by the project. 
EPR Funding and Schedule – the EPR will be concurrent with public and agency review. It is considered necessary for the project and therefore cost shared as a project cost. 
Authority – Authority will be determined based upon WRDA 2007 and guidance form HQUSACE.
SCHEDULE
The updated draft schedule was distributed for review and comments reflecting a Chief’s Report to be signed on 9/11/09. Objective of the review is to ensure all relevant activities are captured and to identify activities that can be performed concurrently or the duration shortened.  
HNC currently relies on funding from the Morganza to the Gulf  (MTG) project.  Appropriations for MTG will be an issue in FY08, given that MTG is not in either the President’s or House’s budget.  However, it is in the Senate’s E&W appropriation bill in the amount of $4M, but MTG is reflecting a capability or need of $6M for FY08.   MTG and HNC will need assistance from LDOTD in securing funds for proceeding further.
LDOTD will be presenting its budget in Washington in March 2008. Budgetary needs should be identified prior to that date to aid in preparation and securing of funds. 

